Notice of Variances and Waivers

AGENCY FOR HEALTH CARE ADMINISTRATION
Health Facility and Agency Licensing
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:

59A-3.079
Physical Plant Codes and Standards Hospitals

59A-3.241
Pharmacy Services

59A-3.252
Classification of Hospitals

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on October 08, 2025, the Agency for Health Care Administration, received a petition for a Permanent Variance or Waiver pursuant to section 120.542, Florida Statutes, from the petitioners North Broward Hospital District, doing business as Broward Health Medical Center and Broward Health Coral Springs, and Variety Children's Hospital, Inc, doing business as Nicklaus Children's Hospital, and assigned case number 2025014989. The petitioners seek a variance or waiver from the provisions of subsection 59A-3.079(9), Rule 59A-3.241, and paragraph 59A-3.252(3)(b), Florida Administrative Code, that require an on-site pharmacy for hospitals.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Jack Plagge, Agency for Health Care Administration, 2727 Mahan Drive, Mail Stop #31, Tallahassee, Florida 32308 or by emailing hospitals@ahca.myflorida.com
